
 

 

 

  OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA 
Notice is hereby given that the Tree Commission of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a 

regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below. 

 

Meeting of the: 
Date /Time: 
Location: 

Members: 

 

 

 

 

 

TREE COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON 

Thursday, July 19, @ 4:30 p.m. 
Barn @ Racetrack Park, 400 Racetrack Rd, Stoughton, WI  53589 
Kevin Short,  Sid Boersma, Dean Tangeman, Mike Point, Nicholas Yuknis, Mitch Bergeson, City Forester 

John Kemppainen, Director Brett Hebert, Stoughton Utilities Director Bob Kardasz,  and Mayor Tim 

Swadley 

 

Item #   CALL TO ORDER 

1 Communications 

2 Forestry Reports – June 

 

Item #   OLD BUSINESS 

3 Begin Process of Inventory/Sorting wood stock at Racetrack Park Barn 

4 Discussion regarding Tree City USA Growth Award Ideas 

 

Item #   NEW BUSINESS 

5 Approve  June 14, 2018 Minutes 

6 Discussion and Possible Action – Meeting Time 

7 Discussion and Possible Action – Notification of residents when trees are planted 

– literature and water bags (Boersma) 

8 Future Agenda Items 

 

   ADJOURNMENT                                                                                                
cc:   

Mayor Tim Swadley, Council Members, Leadership Teams, City Clerk – Holly 

Licht, Sarah Monette,  Matthew Dregne, City Attorney, Robert Kardasz,  Sean 

Grady, Judi Krebs, Bill Livick, Stoughton Newspaper, WI State Journal / Capital 

Times  

 

 

 
         

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL 

 

NOTE:  For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be 

locked after 4:30 p.m.  If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrance or if 

you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.    
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To: Brett Hebert 
 
From: John Kemppainen 
 
Date: 07/05/18 
 
Re:  June 2018 Forestry Activities Report 
 
 


 Spring tree planting was completed. 229 trees were planted this spring in terraces and 
parks.  


 Road construction project areas continue to be monitored during excavation for tree 
conflicts. Necessary tree removals have been completed by in-house staff and 
contractor. 


 Approximately 100 street trees were trimmed by in-house personnel along main feeder 
streets for suckers and clearance issues. 


 Ash Removal project in Schefelker Park woodlot still ongoing-approximately 200 trees 
have been removed so far. Clean up will commence after removals completed 


 Treatments for Emerald Ash Borer continued.  Approximately 95-100 ash trees will be 
treated this year. 


 Mandt Park was prepped for the Fair.  3 trees were removed and several were trimmed 
for clearance and deadwood. 


 Began review of private hazard tree ordinance legality for upcoming EAB issues.  Many 
trees are already dead and potentially becoming hazardous. 
 


 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
John Kemppainen, C.A. 
City Forester 
 
 
 
 
 


CITY OF STOUGHTON 


PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI  53589 
(608) 877-6303   Ext. 622 
(608) 877-8387   Fax 
www.cityofstoughton.com 


BRETT HEBERT 
Director of Public Works 
BHebert@ci.stoughton.wi.us 








 


 


Tree Commission Meeting Minutes 


Thursday, June 14, 2018 at 4:30 PM 


Ed Overland Room, City Hall, 381 E Main St, Stoughton 
 
Members Present:    Mike Point, Nick Yuknis, Kevin Short, Dean Tangeman and Mitch Bergeson  


Absent & Excused:    Sid Boersma, Bob Kardasz and Director of Public Works Brett Hebert 


Guest:   


Staff:   City Forester John Kemppainen and Street Department Secretary Vickie Erdahl  


Call to order:  Kemppainen called to order @ 4:40 PM  


 
1)   Communications:   


Kemppainen stated: 


 Trees have been removed for the road construction projects.  All these trees will be replaced. 


 Ash boards are still drying in the kiln for the boardwalk and this project has been delayed due to wet 
weather.  A Boy Scout Troop will be placing bird houses after the boardwalk has been installed. 
 


2) Forestry Reports:  Kemppainen stated : 


 Spring tree planting has been completed by McKay Nursery. 


 Crew currently injecting Ash trees  


 A Forestry Intern has been hired.  Caitlyn Lucas who attends Stevens Point will intern for the months of 
July and August. 


 River Birch trees planted last fall have not survived so the nursery has replaced the trees (which were 
under warranty) with State Street Maples. 


 Crew has also been getting Mandt Park ready for the fair. 
 
 


3) Discussion regarding the Wood Inventory Plan/Pricing:  Kemppainen stated he has been unable to 
complete the plan due to other work restrictions and that there is a fair amount of stock built up. 
Kemppainen suggested we use the WI Surplus site to sell.  This would entail taking pictures and 
submitting to the site and also setting a time frame for people to pick up the wood. A question arouse 
about letting the people into the barn. 


Tangeman stated that he has gentleman in Dousman that is interested in walnut and will send 
Kemppainen the contact info. 


Currently the wood is being stored in the upper level of the barn at Race Track Park. The committee 
stated the wood could be put into mixed bundles of assorted wood then be cataloged.  Also it might be 
better to try a sale this fall so the wood does not need to be moved twice. 
 
Point stated that a former member “Keith Kvalheim” was good at identifying wood.  Point is going to 
contact Keith to see if they could visit the barn and sort some of the stock in advance of the Tree 
Commission meeting 
 
Motion by Bergeson, seconded by Yuknis to hold a future Tree Commission meeting at the Race 
Track Barn and start a rough inventory of wood stock so the committee has a better 
understanding to base a discussion on how to proceed. 


 


 







 


 


4) Discussion regarding Arbor Day Event:  Bergeson, Kemppainen, & Tangeman all stated that the 
school visits were good. 


 


5) Discussion for Tree City USA & Growth Award Ideas:  Bergeson was unable to complete the 
spreadsheet as information was needed from Erdahl regarding past years.  This information will be sent 
out ASAP. 


 


6) Approval of minutes from April 12, 2018 Meeting:  Motion by Tangeman seconded by Yuknis to 
approve the minutes.  Carried 5-0. 


 
7) Elect Chair & Vice Chair:  Motion by Yuknis to nominate Bergeson for Chair, seconded by Short.  


Motion carried 5-0. Motion by Short to nominate Tangeman for Vice-Chair, seconded by Yuknis.  Motion 
carried 5-0. 


 


8)  Future Agenda Items:  Meeting Time, Tree Growth Award Plan, Wood Inventory Plan, 
 


 
Motion by Tangeman, seconded by Point to adjourn the meeting at 5:45 p.m.  Respectfully submitted 6/19/18, Vickie 
Erdahl - Staff  

















            
            
            
            
            
            
            
            


       
 
 
 
 
Dear Homeowner or Renter, 
 
 
I hope you are pleased with your newly planted terrace tree.  The city planted dozens of new 
trees this year in parks and in street terraces just like yours to enhance and grow our urban 
forest.  
 
As I am sure you are aware the summers in the Upper Midwest can be quite hot and dry at 
times. This type of weather is especially tough on newly planted trees, which have lost a good 
portion of their root systems during the move to their new homes.  Because of this we ask that 
you help the tree(s) out by watering them regularly during the hottest and driest periods of the 
year. 
 
Newly planted trees such as yours need 5-10 gallons of water applied 1-3 times per week 
during the summer, with the hottest and driest periods requiring more frequent watering 
applications.  Providing this small amount of water helps to guarantee the survival and long-
term health of the new tree.  Stoughton’s terrace trees are a valuable asset to all members of 
the community and we need to help them out during the first couple growing seasons. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me directly at (608) 646-0414.  I am more than 
happy to discuss this, or any other tree-related issue you may have. 
 
Thank you for your assistance. 
  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
John Kemppainen 
City Forester 


CITY OF STOUGHTON 


PUBLIC WORKS 
DEPARTMENT 
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI  
53589 
(608) 877-6303   Office 
(608) 877-8387   Fax 
www.cityofstoughton.com 


John Kemppainen 
City Forester 
JKemppainen@ci.stoughton.wi.us 





